PATRICK D. CROCKER patrick@crockerlawfirm.com

June 13, 2017

Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary Federal Communications Commission Office of the Secretary 445 12th Street S.W. Washington, DC 20554

Via online Non-docketed Pleading Upload

ATTENTION: INTERNATIONAL FACILITIES DIVISION/COMMON CARRIER BUREAU

RE: Long Distance Consolidated Billing Company d/b/a Beyond Wireless

ITC-214-19960425-00002

Dear Ms. Dortch:

We are the attorneys for Long Distance Consolidated Billing Company d/b/a Beyond Wireless. Our firm previously noticed the Federal Communications Commission ("Commission") that Long Distance Consolidated Billing Company intended to transact business under the fictitious name Beyond Wireless on September 21, 2015. Long Distance Consolidated Billing Company no longer intends to use the d/b/a "Beyond Wireless" to provide international telecommunication service. Accordingly, we respectfully request that the Commission cancel Long Distance Consolidated Billing Company's use of the d/b/a "Beyond Wireless" effective immediately.

Should you have any questions, please contact the undersigned at (269) 381-8893 or patrick@crockerlawfirm.com.

Very truly yours,

Patrick D. Crocker

CROCKER & CROCKER

PDC/tld

The Kalamazoo Building

107 West Michigan Avenue, Fourth Floor

Kalamazoo, Michigan 49007